
 

 

                        SPA Meeting Minutes 
                February 5, 2019 

  

 

Ms. Cristina Almanza Frank Alvarez  Sarah Antenora  Ms. Alpa Brannam Rania Buzad  

Crystal Dietrich  Megan DiTeresa Dr. Enrique Garcia Lilian Hogenmiller Sandra Jones  

Jennifer Leasure Lori Mazzurana  Ellen Miri  Lara Morgan  Lori Rabensteine 

Kimberly Stewart Dr. Joan Wagner Shanna Walsh  Kathryn Whitaker Marcela Wilhite 

Danellie Young   

  
 
Opening Prayer:  Lori led us in the opening prayer. 
 
Approval of the Minutes:  Sandra moved to approve the January 8, 2019 minutes. Danellie seconded and the motion 
passed. Jennifer will forward the minutes to Cristina Almanza ( no longer Liz Hallberg) to post on the website. 
 
Principal's Update:    Dr. Enrique Garcia 
Question proposed to the group on how to improve communication about class breakfasts to students. Looking to 
improve overall communication. Health Dept visited the Savio concession stand and gave a warning for being out of 
compliance. Informed we need a food handler’s license and permit when selling or giving non packaged food. Planning 
to have a representative from the Health Dept to come back and review rules with reps from SPA and Boosters.  Catholic 
Schools week went well. Imago Christi Day went well too. Created new logo to go with 10 year anniversary of the school. 
Discussed the start of off season training for football and hoping to have a big celebration for homecoming for 10 year 
anniversary. Saturday is prospective new student interviews. One member of administration has been assigned to 
attend after school activities each week. Eagle weekly will be updated in the next week or 2 to make it more user 
friendly and will include the weekly principal’s update. Students attended School Choice Rally. Swim is going to State this 
Friday. Boys and Girls Soccer going to playoffs. Students from Savio attended the Robotics competition this weekend and 
did great. Security update: have a new permanent security guard assigned to Savio and will rotate with the guard from 
Holy Family to be familiar with both campuses. Looking forward at the next 10 years for Savio and evaluating what 
changes and improvements to make for Boosters, SPA, and school. Discussed the importance of students and parents as 
they represent Savio as sporting events. Several members asked about updates on hiring for the open positions.  
 
President's Update:  Dr. Joan Wagner  
Not present. 
 
Communications:  Ms. Cristina Almanza 
Seeing an increase on social media, 50% parents and 50% students. Discussed 10 year anniversary logo and whole school 
picture taken. Looking to pick 1 weekend for parishes to celebrate catholic schools week instead of choosing from 2 
weekends. Savio picture from the School choice Rally appeared in the Statesman. New Eagle weekly will be out soon.  
 
Development:  Ms. Alpa Brannam  
Not present, but sent an email to let class reps know she will be sending info in the next month regarding Class Baskets 
for the Soiree.  
 
 
 
 



 

 

SPA Chair:  Megan DiTeresa  
Have received 5 nominees for the John Bosco Award. Will be sending out the request to vote later this month.  2019-20 
SPA Board nominations open in the 2/19 Eagle Weekly and will run through Friday, 3/22. Will be speaking to each board 
member to see if would like to continue to serve for next year.  
 
Vice-Chair:  Frank Alvarez  
Not present. Megan asked for volunteers for the Prospective Student Interviews on Saturday. 
 
Treasurer:  Lilian Hogenmiller 
Not present. Budget sent to the group via email. 
 
Committee Updates & Upcoming Events 
 

Social Committee  Rania Buzad & Lori Mazzurana -  International Food Fest Date changed to 3/1. Will reschedule 
the 4th Principal’s Coffee from 3/1 (Mr. Goertz) to another day. 
 
Teacher Appreciation Ellen Miri - Soup Day has been moved to 2/22. 
 
Spirituality Committee  Marcela Wilhite - Reviewed Imago Christi Day, adding 20 volunteer spots helped  
to increase volunteers. For next year will add having info sent to Cristina to add to social media. 
 
Freshman Class Rep Sandra Jones - Upcoming Freshman Breakfast #2 on 2/12. Discussed the upcoming Cuts for 
Cancer event and looking for sponsors. Suggested sending email to Cristina to put on social media. 
 
Sophomore Class Reps Danellie Young & Kimberly Stewart - Sophomore Retreat on 3/8 at Eagles Wings. Will be 
sending sign up for snacks soon. Also requesting 2 men to volunteer to help.  
 
Junior Class Rep  Shanna Walsh  

 
Next Meeting:    March 5, 2019 at 8:30 in the SVdP portable 
 
 Opening prayer: Jenn Leasure  
 Closing prayer: Marcella Wilhite 
 
Closing Prayer:  Sandra led us in the closing prayer. 


